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Zero-Hours Contract Policy
1.0 BACKGROUND
In the absence of a legal definition, the very definition of a zero-hours contracts as ‘an agreement between two parties that one may be asked to perform work for another but there is no minimum set contracted hours.’ It effectively means that an employer is not obligated to guarantee any working hours to an individual. Equally, an employee is not obligated to accept any work that is offered to them, and free to work for other employers. Zero-hour contracts were hypocritically launched to abolish odious ‘fire and rehire’ employment practices. Ignoring the fact that they are carrying out such an exercise, within Labour. 
2.0 WHAT WE MEAN BY ZERO HOURS CONTRACT
If an employer wanted workers to work beyond those hours, they would have to specify the length of additional work along with a reason for asking. An employer would also have to give reasonable compensation, akin to an ‘on call’ payment to an employee, for agreeing to make themselves available for additional work, whether they were ultimately asked to do so or not. That can only mean Labour does not oppose to ‘zero hours’ contracts anymore. It Is a wholesale of endorsement of worker exploitation by employers to minimise labour costs.
3.0 THE POLICY CONCEPT
This policy is to highlight to employees an insight as to why employers may offer zero-hour contracts and why specifically we choose not to condone these types of contracts. Due to the nature of the works, we need reliability and consistency to ensure that the projects are complete with hypervigilance. Not only this but the inconsistency of working hours could severely affect the employees’ families which would correlate with our CSR initiatives. 
4.0 IMPLEMTATION
At SKW Construction we do not permit zero-hour contracts, for the sole purpose of the concerns that zero-hours contracts do not offer enough financial stability and security for our employees. We organise projects ahead of time with programmes of works to ensure that the subcontractors that we hire have thorough comprehension of the timescale that they are working at to ensure that they have an appropriate number of workers for the works to be complete. 

5.0 REPORTING ON ZERO HOURS CONTRACT POLICY
SKW Construction Limited, will review this annually, and will consider exceptional circumstances however, it is paramount that we avoid zero-hour contracts.
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